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The Laborers District Council of Minnesota and North Dakota (“LIUNA”) supports the December 28 
petition for reconsideration filed by the Communications Workers of America (“CWA”) in the matter of a 
bankruptcy reorganization plan proposed by Frontier Communications Corporation “Frontier”.  
 
LIUNA previously commented in this docket on July 8 to raise concerns about the potential impact of 
the proposed reorganization on the company’s Minnesota customers, contractors, and contracted 
workforce. Our concerns were based in significant part on our past experience with the impacts that 
changes in ownership structure can have on operations, particularly when these changes imply efforts 
to significantly alter existing cost structures or increase a company’s profitability.  
 
In our experience, corporate reorganizations and changes in ownership can profoundly affect 
contracted operations, which can in turn undercut legal compliance, service quality and worker safety, 
not to mention socioeconomic impacts. In the company’s response, Frontier declined to address the 
questions LIUNA raised, and instead asserted without further explanation or legal argument that the 
Commission has no legal authority to consider what impact the reorganization might have on the 
company’s contracted operations and workforce.  
 
On December 28, CWA filed new, relevant evidence not considered in the Commission’s previous 
order, raising new doubts about Frontier’s ability to meet its obligations in Minnesota under the 
proposed reorganization plan, and underscoring the concerns raised by LIUNA regarding potential 
downstream impacts. For the reasons cited by CWA and by the Department of Commerce in its Jan. 7 
answer supporting reconsideration, we ask that the Commission grant the petition for reconsideration 
and consider taking additional steps to obtain additional information and potentially additional 
commitments to invest in Minnesota affiliates. 
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